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BOARD NOTICE 71 OF 2021

 

 
BOARD NOTICE NO ___ OF 2021 

 
SOUTH AFRICAN PHARMACY COUNCIL 

 
RULES RELATING TO GOOD PHARMACY PRACTICE 

 
 
The South African Pharmacy Council intends to publish amendments to Annexure A of the 
Rules relating to good pharmacy practice which was published on 17 December 2004, 
Government Gazette No: 27112, Board Notice 129 of 2004, in terms of section 35A(b)(ii) of 
the Pharmacy Act, 53 of 1974. 
 
Interested parties are invited to submit, within 60 days of publication of this notice, 
substantiated comments on or representation regarding the amendments to the existing 
minimum standards and/or the additional minimum standards. Comments must be addressed 
to The Registrar, South African Pharmacy Council by email BN@sapc.za.org (for the attention 
of the Company Secretary and Legal Services). 
 
SCHEDULE 
 
Rules relating to what constitutes good pharmacy practice  
 
1. In these rules “the Act” shall mean the Pharmacy Act, 53 of 1974, as amended, and any 

expression to which a meaning has been assigned in the Act shall bear such meaning. 
 
2. The following rule to Annexure A of the Rules relating to good pharmacy practice is 

hereby included –  
 
(a) Minimum Standard for sexual and reproductive health services provided by 

pharmacies. 
 
 
 

 
MR VM TLALA 
REGISTRAR 
 
 
Address:  591 Belvedere Street, Arcadia, Pretoria, 0083,  

Private Bag X40040, Arcadia, 0007. Telephone: 0861 7272 00 
 
 

To obtain the full content of this Board Notice please visit the ‘Proposed Legislation’ section on the 
South African Pharmacy Council’s website: https://www.pharmcouncil.co.za/Legislation_Proposed 

 


